Okemo Valley TV Board of Directors
 Regular Meeting
Wednesday, October 10, 2018, 5:30 PM
Monthly Minutes (Unapproved)

AGENDA:

Present: George O. Thomson, Lou Krefski, Fra DeVine, Sharon Bixby, Noah Schmidt. John Cama, Julie Bowyer 
Staff: Patrick Cody, Executive Director, Okemo Valley TV
Absent:, Jon Clinch,
 
I. Call to Order  - The meeting was called to order by President, Fra DeVine at 5:34.

II. Review Meeting Minutes 7/11/18
Julie moved to accept minutes of the September meeting with one correction. Lou seconded the motion. There was no further discussion.  The motion was passed unanimously.

III. Communications – We have had one communication from the Vermont Access Network who is looking in to the reason for the decline in Comcast revenues.   They indicated it is because of a change in the law that allows Comcast to account for some services differently.  As a result of the accounting, they are showing less in gross revenues and we consequently are receiving less. Across the country, subscriptions are going down as people find other ways to access shows and the internet. VAN is acting on behalf of stations and will be looking into this further. 

IV. Director’s Report – Fra expressed congratulations to Patrick and the station for receiving another award from the Alliance for Community Media-Northeast region.  We have had another active month.  We are experiencing a problem with DreamHost and as a result, the web site speed is very slow. Patrick will address this.  There was a discussion on how to get folks to complete an electronic form so that information for announcements for the bulletin board can be consistent, complete and in one place. It will make creation of the announcements more efficient.

It was suggested the form should be sent to the correct person in each organization. The thought being, once the key person gets used to using it, it might save time. We would like for folks to see the value in doing this. Patrick will do an email blast to appropriate individuals about this and send it out once a month.  He asked the board to help expand the list and provide contact folks if we know them.  The board was asked to come up with organizations that they know of and provide the name of a contact person and email address....any civic group, church agency regional office etc. Patrick will also add a link so folks can up load graphics.  It was also suggested we send out a blast to everyone with a link to the community calendar so they can see that it is valuable. 

V. Financial Reports – Several weeks ago, Patrick sent out the quarterly report (from the last quarter) and the FY’19 annual budget.  He provided the current quarterly report to the board at this meeting. We have seen a 5% decrease in franchise fees. To date our income is 21% of what we budgeted.  Our expenses are at 26%.  The second quarter payments of franchise fees will come in a couple of weeks.  It should be higher than the summer quarter and the winter quarters will be higher yet. Our larger franchise payments come the third quarter of the year. Currently, we have approximately $18,000 in checking account and about $37,000 in the Money Market.  

VI. Continue to work on Objectives 
	A. Annual Fundraising

We have three ways for fundraising.  
Membership -   Last year we had 20 members.  So far this year we only have 8.  We need to promote the benefits of membership in OVTV. Benefits of membership include: supporting an important communication device for the community since OVTV records and airs community events, select board meeting, religions events, sports events, etc.  We need to let potential members know they are helping a great organization. 

Julie felt we needed to have a story to share with potential members. She will draft the framework of a story that she will share with board. There are three categories of membership.  There was some discussion on having a small sign encouraging folks to become a member when we are recording events. The sign could have some brief forms for people to complete for membership. Patrick indicated, however, that most folks who are members go through the website. There was no decision on this creating this sign. We might let folks know that some of the things we are recording are outside our budget and ask if they would consider supporting OVTV by becoming a member.  We might consider asking organizations that support us with an in kind services to be a member.

Underwriting – Discussion: How do we entice underwriters?  We need to make sure the underwriters get a brief advertising clip for recognition.  We already do this 20-30 sec. clip but it does not change throughout the year and is very brief. It is, however, a way for them to get a lot of good publicity and alternatives might be considered.  It was felt most of the businesses are not doing it to get the video, but they are doing it to support of the station. There was some discussion on other ways that underwriters might get some publicity.  “This is brought to you by....”  It could be more dynamic with voice over, etc. “This show is presented to you through the sponsorship of....”
Julie will contact Heritage Credit Union to try and help develop a relationship with them as they used to be underwriters.  We might promote that underwriting is a low cost alternative to advertising as a possibility?  

Events – Discussion on the Derby.   Question - With the take over of OKEMO by Vail, will Willie Dunn’s sill be available.  The board questioned if the Derby has run its course as it has not been as well attended that past few years and our net profit has been declining.  Sharon feels it is good to have an event in the spring (there is not much happening in the town) and we need to continue something.  The board agreed that it does bring in some needed revenue.   Last year we net about $4,000.  However, the numbers of attendees has decreased. The first year we had 100 participants.  Last year we had about 50. There was some discussion on continuing with the Derby but at a different location... possibly on Main Street. John suggested we hold the event one more time and then consider something else for a later time.  The board agreed the races on the screen are sub par for a TV station to be using. There was a brief discussion on other options for the races including getting some from a race track (Saratoga). This will need further discussion.

Sharon talked about the possibility of a telethon...run a couple of nights per week.  This would certainly be a lot of work and would need a great deal of publicity and solicitation for a lot of prizes.  We would have to partner with another non-profit organization in order to make this work.  There was further discussion but no decision.   Fra suggested we table this for when we have more time to consider all fundraising options. We need to have some sort of activity that would raise  $5,000. We will noodle more ideas at another meeting. 

	B. Building Committee report - The building committee met last week.  They focused on what would increase efficiency and what would add value for members and users. Their priorities were narrowed down to finishing the control room and construction of the media/classroom. If there were funds enough, they would recommend installation of flooring throughout the station and finishing the lobby area to make it more welcoming. The installation of the floor in the entire building would require us to pack everything up and close the station for a period of time (probably about two weeks).

The committee also discussed the possibility of taking out a loan to finish the project rather than continuing to do the project piece meal. This would probably require a 15 to 20 year loan.  Taking out a loan in the long run would be more efficient cost wise.  

The bid from Wright Construction has not come in yet but should be coming in soon.  Patrick mentioned that there is some interest in biding the project from Giancola Construction in Rutland. It is important to have the specs very clear so that all contractors will be bidding on exactly the same proposal. 

The $25,000 grant we received was for the third phase of our building project. We need to do something with it by Dec 31 or apply for an extension.

Previously, we took out two VEDA loans totaling $45,000.  We pay @ $800 a month on the loans and one of the loans will be paid off soon.  VEDA can only give us a 7 year loan which would probably not work for us. There was   discussion on options.   The maximum USDA grant is for $15,000 but could probably be tied to a loan. Since we are still working on our plans it was felt we should ask for an extension on the Community Fund grant to give us more time to plan. Fra suggested he and John look at the plans again and then go through them as a board so we really know what we are committing to; talk to contractors; file an extension for the $25,000 grant; and continue to talk with Tom Apple about funding possibilities.   

Patrick submitted two grants that we should hear back from before the end of the month.  One was a small family trust... Merrill and the other was through Mascoma. 
		
VII. Other Business  - John made a motion to go into executive session to discuss personnel.  Sharon seconded. 

The board came out of Executive Session at 7:10. No action was taken.

VIII. Set Next Meeting Date(s) –Fra will send out a doodle to all to determine the best time for the next meeting.  

Adjourn – There was a motion to adjourn by Sharon and seconded by Julie. The motion was unanimously approved at 7:11.


Respectfully Submitted,


George O. Thomson
Secretary



Okermo Valley TV Boardof Directors
Regula Mecing
Wednesday, Ocober 10, 2018, 5:30 PV
Mot Minnes (Unapproved)

AGENDA:

Present: George O. Thomson, Lou Kefsk,Fra Devine, Sharon Bisby, Nosh

Schmi. Jonm Cama e Bowyer
Sl ek oty Execuve Dicor, kermo Vlly TV
Ameat Jon it

K Cllo Order - The ein w called b Prst, o Vi

0 Review Meeting Minutes 7118

movdtoaccep minuies ofthe Sepimber mecting withone corection.
Lou'scconded he motion. There was o frerdiscusion. The moon was
pised onanimousy

1 Communications - We have hd one communication from he Vermont
Ackess Network who s lookingint th rason o e eclne in Comeas
evenues. They ndicated i s becavic of s hangs i he L i aiows.
‘Comeast o account fo some servies differenly. A3 aesul of e
accounting,hey are showing s n ross revenes and we consequently are
TECEiving s Actos he county.subsriptons e g0ing o s people
Tind othr ways 0 accss ows an te teret VAN s acting on balf of
s and will b Tooking it thi fther,

IV. Director's Report = s cxpresed congratulaions o Patickand the
surin forreceivin anoher sward from the Alance for Community Media
Norhesstfgion. We have it another cive month. We e xperenEing s
prolem it Drcambos and s esul, the web Sic specd s vy sow:
Parck il addrese s, There wa 3 dicusion o how 0 56 ok 0
‘complete an clecronc form 50 that information for nouncements o e
bullinbosrdcan be consisicnt,compet and i one plce. i will ke
Cretion of the anouncement mor efcien

1t s gt the form should be sent o the coret person i cich
organization. The thought being, nce th key erson st sd o sig . it




